
February 2, 2021 

Filed Via Web Portal 

Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 

RE:  Advice No. 2021-01 – Electric Tariff Revision - Filed Electronically 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

Pursuant to RCW 80.28.060, WAC 480-80-101 and -105 please find enclosed for filing the 
following proposed revisions to the WN U-60, tariff for electric service of Puget Sound Energy 
(“PSE”): 

1st Revision of Sheet No. 26-B – Large Demand General Service (Continued) 
1st Revision of Sheet No. 31-B – Primary General Service (Continued) 

The purpose of this filing is to clarify and extend the date from which the Conjunctive Demand 
Service Option will become available from March 1, 2021, to June 30, 2021.  While the current 
tariff language already provides flexibility on the start date, i.e., “… service is available beginning 
on or after March 1, 2021…”, PSE believes that a more realistic start date is a few months after 
March 1, 2021, namely June 30, 2021.  This change is primarily due to modifications to PSE’s 
billing system are likely to take longer than initially planned for this new optional service.  

Additionally, this filing clarifies the description of one of the billing determinants.  The current 
Conjunctive Demand Service Option related tariff language in Schedules 26 and 31 uses the term 
“Billing Demand” to describe what is measured and summed to determine the monthly Conjunctive 
Maximum Demand quantity.  After progressing through the details of the billing system update and 
reconfiguration, PSE realizes that a different term would be more accurate to use than “Billing 
Demand” (which is also defined differently in Schedules 26 and 31).  This does not change the 
determination of the Conjunctive Demand Service Option quantity nor the intent of the Conjunctive 
Maximum Demand charge; but rather more accurately describes the measurement of the billing 
determinant.  
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Mr. Mark L. Johnson 
February 2, 2021 
Page 2 of 2 
 
The tariff sheets described herein reflect an issue date of February 2, 2021, and effective date of 
March 4, 2021.  Posting of proposed tariff changes, as required by law and the Commission’s rules 
and regulations, is being completed coincident with the date of this transmittal letter through web, 
telephone and mail access in accordance with WAC 480-100-193.  Although customer notification 
in accordance with WAC 480-100-194 is not required, PSE does have one customer who has 
already requested participation in the Conjunctive Demand Service Option and that customer will 
be contacted individually, after the submittal of this filing.  
 
Please contact Veronica Martin at (425) 457-5624 or veronica.martin@pse.com for additional 
information about this filing.  If you have any other questions please contact me at (425) 456-2142.
  
 
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon Piliaris 
Jon Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, EST-07W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
(425) 456-2142 
Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 

 
cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel  
 Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
 
Attachments: Electric Tariff Sheets (listed above) 
    
    
   
 
 
 
 


